
Phone: 937-526-3437 or 937-526-5326 

E-mail: stremy@roadrunner.com • Website: www.stremychurch.com 

MARCH 1 

OFFICE HOURS:  Tuesday, Wednesday,  Thursday—9:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M. 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Rev. Martin Fox…………..………………………….….….Pastor (StRemyPastor@gmail.com) 

Deacon Mike Meyer………………………………………….Deacon (mikem@bfvcatholic.org) 

Mrs. Maria Hoehne.………………………………………..Secretary (stremy@roadrunner.com) 

Mrs. Carla Meyer.…………….Music Minister/Bulletin Editor (stremymusic@roadrunner.com) 

Mrs. Karen Rosenbeck……..Coordinator of Religious Education (stremydre@roadrunner.com) 

Mr. Mark Travis ……………………………………Youth Director (markedtravis@gmail.com) 

Mrs. Gina Hoying……………………………Youth Director Assistant (mghoying@gmail.com) 

Mr. Rick Simon………………………………….Maintenance Manager (rpjsimon@gmail.com) 
 

MASSES 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. • Sunday: 7:30 A.M., 9:00 A.M., & 11:00 A.M. 

Weekdays, Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri., Sat.:  8:15 A.M.,    Wed.: 6:15 P.M. 

First Fridays:  7:00 A.M. September—May and Latin Mass at 7:00 P.M. each month 

Holy Days: vigil 5:30 P.M., 7:00 A.M., 11:45 A.M., & 7:00 P.M., unless otherwise noted 

 
New Parishioners: Please register at the rectory office as soon as possible. 
 

Marriage: Diocesan guidelines require that you contact a priest at least 6 months in advance 

of the proposed ceremony.  Pre-marriage instructions and NFP classes are required. 
 

Baptism: Please make arrangements by calling the rectory office. A Pre-Baptismal Class is 

required and is offered four times per year.  Sponsors must be practicing Catholics. 
 

Confessions:  Wednesdays:  5:45 P.M.-6:10 P.M. 

Thursdays: 3:00 P.M.-4:00 P.M. , 7:00 P.M.-8:30 P.M. 

Saturdays: 9:00 A.M.-10:00 A.M., 3:30 P.M.-4:45 P.M. 

Sundays: 10:30 A.M.- 10:50 A.M.  ~ Check for any change in the schedule on page 1. 
 

Anointing of the Sick: Call 526-3437 any time, day or night, in case of emergency. 
 

Blessing for Expectant Mothers: First Sunday of the month after the 11:00 A.M. Mass. 
 

Natural Family Planning Info: Kent and Heather Borchers, (937)451-8363, 

www.learn-nfp.org. 
 

Eucharistic Exposition & Adoration: Thursdays: 9:00 A.M.-8:30 P.M., 

with Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament at 8:30 P.M. 
 

Help for Unplanned Pregnancies:  Connie McEldowney at Rustic Hope in Russia, 

526-4336; Elizabeth New Life Center in Sidney, 498-4425, www.elizabethnewlife.org. 
 

BULLETIN INFORMATION DEADLINE: Tuesday, 12:00 P.M. 

 

Pastoral Council: 

Deanna Ball  570-5426 

Ann Delaet  638-1765 

Jana Francis  467-8485 

Nick Fullenkamp  369-1681 

Kevin Goubeaux  526-4963 

Jay Grieshop  526-4842 

Jess Pohlman  526-3951 

Melissa Shappie 538-8026 

Pat Sherman  638-9564 

Sara Stueve  473-5879 

Chris Traxler  570-3558 

Jeffie Voisard  621-4216 

 

To reserve St. Remy Hall call: 

Lynn Drees 

638-4259 
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MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
FOR FEBRUARY 29—MARCH 8 

 
29 Sat: 5:00 p.m. Special Intention 
01 Sun: 7:30 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
 9:00 a.m. Jim Bohman 
 11:00 a.m. Dale Monnin 
02 Mon: 7:00 a.m. Alan McClure 
03 Tues: 7:00 a.m. Ohmer & Gladys Francis 
04 Wed: 5:45 a.m. Traditional Latin Mass 
 5:45 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 6:15 p.m. For Vocations 
05 Thurs: 7:00 a.m. Janis Phillips 
 3:00 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 3:10 p.m. Children’s Eucharistic Adoration 
 7:00 p.m. Stations of the Cross (Deacon Meyer) 
 7:00 p.m. Confession (Father Fox)  
06 Fri: 7:00 a.m. Leonard (Anniversary) & Alvina Peltier 
 7:00 p.m. Traditional Latin Mass 
07 Sat: 8:15 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the 
  James & Donna Apple Family 
 9:00 a.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 3:30 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
         5:00 p.m. Paul & Patricia Francis 
08 Sun: 7:30 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
 9:00 a.m. Joe, Ruth, & Mike Groff 
 10:30 a.m. Confession (Father Fox)  
 11:00 a.m. Dick (Birthday), Marty, & Bob Borchers 

MINISTRY SCHEDULES  
FOR THE WEEKEND OF MARCH 7-8 

 

SERVERS 
  5:00 p.m. Caleb Unverferth & Ross Fiessinger 
  7:30 a.m. Jacob Goubeaux & Jordan Meyer 
  9:00 a.m. Vincent & Gabriel Peyton, Aiden & Zane Shappie, 
 Eli & Jonah York  
11:00 a.m.  Casey & Levi Delaet 
LECTORS 
  5:00 p.m. Danielle Francis 
  7:30 a.m. Kathy Pinchot 
  9:00 a.m. Doug Hoying 
11:00 a.m.  Becca Miller 
DISTRIBUTORS 
  5:00 p.m. Greg & Rose Pleiman, Gina Monnin 
  7:30 a.m.  Deacon Meyer, Dick & Cindy Goubeaux 
  9:00 a.m. Jana Francis 
11:00 a.m. Kathy Nichols 
COLLECTION COUNTERS:  Rita Kueterman, 
                                                Scott & Jeffie Voisard   
 

The devil took [Jesus] up to a very high mountain, and 
showed him all the kingdoms of the world in all their 
magnificence, and he said to him, “All these I shall give 
to you, if you will prostrate yourself and worship me.”  
At this, Jesus said to him, “Get away, Satan!  It is 
written:  The Lord, your God, shall you worship and 
him alone shall you serve.”  Then the devil left him 
and, behold, angels came and ministered to him. 
                    ~From today’s Gospel EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is held every Thursday 

during Lent from 8:00 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.  Stations of 
the Cross will be prayed at 7:00 p.m.  Benediction, 
the closing of Adoration, is held when the Stations 
conclude, at approximately 7:30 p.m. 

 
WEEKLY RECONCILIATION SCHEDULE 
     Wednesday:  5:45—6:10 p.m. 

Thursday: 3:00—4:00 p.m., 7:00—8:30 p.m.  
Saturday: 9:00—10:00 a.m., 3:30—4:45 p.m. 
Sunday: 10:30—10:50 a.m. 
 

REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETINGS: 

 Knights of Columbus—3rd Monday of the month (March 16) 

at 8:00 p.m. in the parish office basement. 

 Children’s Adoration—every Thursday from 3:10-4:15. 

 Pastoral Advisory Council—March 17 at 7:00 p.m. in the 

parish office basement. 

 St. Vincent de Paul Society—2nd Monday of the month 

(March 9) at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center. 

 Catholic War Veterans—3rd Wednesday of the month (March 

18) at 8:00 p.m. at the CWV Hall. 

 Patriotic Rosary—will be prayed every Tuesday at 7:45 a.m., 

as well as on the 1st Friday of the month  (March 6) following 
the 7:00 a.m. Mass. 

 Blessing for Expectant Mothers—will take place in church 

following the 11:00 Mass on the first Sunday of the month. 

READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 
 

This Sunday: Gn 2:7-9; 3:1-7  First Sunday 

   Rom 5:12-19  of Lent 

   Mt 4:1-11 
 

Monday: Lv 19:1-2, 11-18  Lenten Weekday 

   Mt 25:31-46 
 

Tuesday: Is 55:10-11  St. Katharine Drexel 

   Mt 6:7-15 
 

Wednesday: Jon 3:1-10  St. Casimir 

   Lk 11:29-32 
 

Thursday: Est C:12, 14-16, 23-25 Lenten Weekday 

   Mt 7:7-12 
 

Friday:  Ez 18:21-28  Lenten Weekday 

   Mt 5:20-26 
 

Saturday: Dt 26:16-19  Sts. Perpetua 

   Mt 5:43-48  & Felicity 
 

Next Sunday: Gn 12:1-4a  Second Sunday 

   2 Tm 1:8b-10  of Lent 

   Mt 17:1-9 
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FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT MARCH 1, 2020 

A special meeting March 1 at the school. As you may know, a group of folks, led by Dan Hoying, has been 

exploring the possibility of building an Activity Center adjacent to the school – that is, in the grassy area between the softball field and 

the cemetery driveway. The facilities would be designed to benefit the school, the parish, and the community. The project is still in the 

early planning stage, and the purpose of the March 1 meeting is to unveil the proposal and invite reactions.  

 

How is St. Remy involved? Thus far, the only involvement of the parish is through our youth director Mark Travis and 

me serving on the Exploratory Committee. All construction costs will be raised through a fundraising drive – not with a school levy and 

not with parish funds. The completed building would be owned by the school. If the facility is built, and if St. Remy makes use of it for 

youth and religious education programs, the school will ask the parish to make an annual contribution toward maintenance costs as part 

of a long-term lease. But that is contingent on our Pastoral Advisory Council endorsing such a financial commitment. I will discuss this 

with the Pastoral Advisory Council at our March 17 meeting. 

 

What do I think about this? I was glad to be invited, along with Mark Travis, to help with the planning. If money grew 

on trees, we would do something different; but this seems to be a practical and reasonable approach, given limited resources. If this hap-

pens, it will be a great help for the parish, as we would have significantly better facilities available for religious education and the many 

activities with our kids’ clubs and our junior high and high school youth. We make do with our present facilities – i.e., the parish center,  

a room in the church basement, and two rooms in the parish office basement – but they are cramped and far from ideal for educational 

purposes. And many of our kids clubs activities take place in the school’s corridors at sometimes awkward hours, simply because nothing 

else is available. But I haven’t been overly outspoken, because I want to let the people of this parish and this community feel free to have 

their say. The decision will be yours, not mine. So I hope you will attend the Sunday, March 1 meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the school com-

mons, and I would like you to feel free to give me any thoughts you have. 

 

More silence at Mass. In the older form of the Mass, the “low” Mass included lots of silence – for some, it was too much. 

In the newer form of Mass, the pendulum swung hard the other way—there is very little silence.  We would all benefit from more. There 

are several points at Mass where the priest is encouraged to foster silence: right after the priest says, “Let us call to mind our sins,” right 

after the priest says, “Let us pray,” (before the opening collect); after the homily; and after Holy Communion. To be very candid, in my 

17 years as a priest, I’ve always had to watch the clock, both because there is so frequently another Mass following (or a Baptism, or 

something else), and also out of consideration for the plans people may have after Mass. I confess, some bad habits have crept in.  So, 

here’s what we can do. After everyone comes forward for Holy Communion, the singing concludes reasonably promptly, allowing si-

lence at the best possible time for reflection. (On some special occasions, we may have an additional bit of music.) In addition, I will try 

to break my “keep it moving” habit and pause a bit more at the other times I mentioned. Even so, we will keep the overall length of Mass 

the same. Please let me know if you have any thoughts on this. 

 

Lent is about baptism. Does this surprise you? When Lent originated, it was meant to be a time of intense preparation for 

those who would become Christians at Easter, through Baptism, Confirmation, and their First Holy Communion. Meanwhile, the rest of 

the Church was invited to fast and pray with these catechumens (people preparing for Baptism). In particular, those of us who are already 

baptized are called to renew our Baptism by a similar period of fasting and prayer, leading – in our case – not to Baptism, but to the Sac-

rament of Confession, which renews our Baptism. 

 

This year, the Sunday readings serve especially well to highlight this theme. Therefore, let me suggest something you may never have 

done: if you can, this week try to read all the readings for the Sundays of Lent; at minimum, try to give a glance ahead, so you have a 

sense of where we’re going. This first Sunday of Lent starts with the problem of humanity: our alienation from God through sin. The rest 

of the Sundays of Lent will illustrate God’s response, starting with Abraham, and the Children of Israel who were slaves in Egypt, 

through the high of the Kingdom of David, and the low of exile.  But of course, all this leads finally to Jesus, who is the new Adam, who 

undoes human sinfulness – beginning with His struggle against the devil in the desert, and most powerfully, with His struggle against the 

devil on the Cross. Along the way, the readings will also serve to amplify what Jesus does for us: wash away sin, give new life, heal our 

blindness, and raise us from the dead. 

 

 

          —Father Fox 
              StRemyPastor@gmail.com   

               (937)526-3437 
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The family receiving the TRAVELING VOCA-
TION CHALICE this Sunday is Dave and Nicki 
Borchers.  The family receiving it the week of 
March 8 is Mike and Sara Stueve.  Please pick 
up the chalice from the table inside the rectory 
door after Mass on Sunday, and return it to the 
same place the following Friday. 

 
THE ANNUAL SPAGHETTI DIN-
NER SPONSORED BY THE SER-
RA CLUB will be held at St. Remy 
Hall on Saturday, March 14 from 
5:00-7:00 p.m.  Spaghetti with Fa-
ther Fox’s famous sauce, salad, 
Texas toast, and delicious des-

serts will be served.  Feel free to dine in or carry out.  All 
proceeds will benefit our local seminarians!  The Serra Club 
is seeking individuals to donate desserts.  If you would like 
to provide a dessert or seek more information about the 
event, please contact Heather Borchers at (937)451-8363. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Mary Stickel 
and Nick Luken, who were married here at 
St. Remy’s on February 22!  May God 
bless them and help them to honor their 
marriage covenant as they strive to help 
each other to become saints. 

 

In your charity, please pray for eternal peace and 
rest for St. Remy parishioner GARY DANIEL, who 
died recently.  May he rest in peace. 

EVERY FIRST FRIDAY OF THE MONTH, 
St. Remy’s will be having a prayer vigil in 
Church.  Please prayerfully consider partic-
ipating in this prayer vigil as we implore 
God’s mercy upon our families, our parish, 
our country, and the world.  Feel free to 
come at any point throughout the vigil as 

your schedule allows. 
The schedule is as follows: 
  6:00 p.m. ~ Scriptural Rosary & Confessions 
  7:00 p.m. ~ Holy Mass in honor of the Sacred Heart 
                     of Jesus (First Friday) 
  7:45 p.m. ~ Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament with 
                     communal prayer of the Nine Offices of the 
                     Sacred Heart of Jesus 
12:00 a.m. ~ Office of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
  7:45 a.m. ~ Benediction 
  8:15 a.m. ~ Holy Mass in honor of the Immaculate Heart 
                     of Mary (First Saturday) 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE INTENTIONS OF THE 
HOLY FATHER FOR THE MONTH OF MARCH 

 

Universal Intention:  We pray that the Church in 
China may persevere in its faithfulness to the 
Gospel and grow in unity. 

OUR LOCAL QUO VADIS GROUP FOR YOUNG 
ADULTS AGE 18-27 will be getting together at the Maria 
Stein Shrine on Sunday, March 8 at 7:00 p.m.  Father Bar-
ry Stechschulte will be speaking about the effectiveness of 
prayer and perseverance in prayer.  Spread the word! 

 
THE FORT LORAMIE MENS CONFER-
ENCE will be held on Saturday, March 7 
at St. Michael Hall from 7:30-3:00 and will 
feature popular speaker Father Nathan 
Cromley, as well as Jeff Banks, Paul Ful-

lenkamp, and Dr. Virgil Brown.  Tickets are $25 and include 
2 meals, books, and materials.  Contact Greg Stang at 538
-6239 for tickets, or visit https://qrgo.page.link/K7Azu. 
 
ST. DENIS KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS WILL BE HOST-
ING PATRICK MADRID as their Lenten speaker in their 
hall on Saturday, March 21 at 7:00 p.m.  For just $10 per 
ticket, hear him speak about “Why Be Catholic When You 
Could Be Anything Else.”  For tickets, contact Rich Grillot 
at (614)519-0745.  Find out more about Patrick Madrid at 
www.patrickmadrid.com. 

Just a reminder that this Friday, 
March 6, is FIRST FRIDAY.  Mass 
will be celebrated at 7:00 a.m., as it 
is every weekday morning during 
Lent (with the exception of Wednes-
days, when Mass is celebrated at 
6:15 p.m.)  A traditional Latin Mass 

will be celebrated at 7:00 p.m.  To honor the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus, please make an effort to attend Mass on this day 
if your schedule permits.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

At the present time, the amount that St. Remy parishioners 
have pledged to the annual Catholic Ministries Appeal is 
$11,732.  Our goal, which is set by the Archdiocese, is 
$17,594.  The CMA provides vital funding for six local min-
istries, including our seminary, Catholic Social Services, 
new evangelization, St. Rita School for the Deaf, our retired 
archdiocesan priests, and campus, hospital, and prison 
ministries.  Your support will have a meaningful impact on 
thousands of people.  We join Archbishop Schnurr in invit-
ing every household to make a gift to the CMA.  We thank 
everyone who has already done so and urge everyone who 
has not to prayerfully consider how you are called to sup-
port this effort.  Envelopes for this cause can be found in 
the back of church. 


